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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, JUNE 25, 2019 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Fred Neal, Jr, Commissioner Mark Raymond, Commissioner Walter Tillery, Commissioner Arthur Walton and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
COMMISSIONER ABSENT:  Commissioner Mostofa Sarwar and Commissioner Laura Bryan
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
MAY 28, 2019 

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Neal seconded to approve the minutes of May 28, 2019.  Verbal Motion 19-063 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Chairman Daniels stated that Arthur Walton was going to serve on the Finance Committee.
DBE REPORT

Adonis Expose reported on the following:

Proposed Overall Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) Goal Fiscal Years 2020-2022

· In keeping with the requirements of 49 CFR Part 26, an Overall DBE goal has been developed for DBE participation in DOT – assisted contracting by RTA during Fiscal Years 2020 – 2022. 
· The RTA received funding from the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) of the U.S. Department of Transportation (USDOT).
· The RTA’s recommended overall DBE goal for 2020-2022 is 30% of the federal financial assistance we will expend in FTA-assisted contracts, exclusive of FTA funds to be used for the purchase of transit vehicles.

Goal Setting Principles
· DBE Goal – Must be based on demonstrable evidence of the availability of ready, willing, and able DBEs relative to all businesses ready, willing, and able to participate on DOT-assisted contracts.
· DBE Goal - Must reflect what you would expect the level of DBE participation to be absent the effects of discrimination
Who must set DBE Goals?
· FTA recipients that expect to award more than $250,000 in FTA funds in prime contracts (excluding transit vehicle purchases) in a Federal fiscal year are required to set three-year goals for DBE participation for this DOT-assisted work. 
· 49 C.F.R. § 26.45(a)
Overall DBE Goal Methodology
· FTA assisted contracting for Fiscal Years 2020-2022 is expected to consist of eight construction projects. Total dollars for project are $51,400,922
Overall DBE Goal Methodology
· To obtain an accurate count of ready, willing and able DBEs, each project was examined and its “scope of services” were detailed for the purpose of defining the type of work and skill-sets necessary to complete the scheduled work.
· Each work type was assigned a six-digit NAICS Code. Contracting dollars were estimated for each work type on a project basis. 
· Louisiana Unified Certified Program Directory to identify the number of registered DBEs willing to perform work in Greater New Orleans area based on the relevant NAICS code.
· 2016 County Business Patterns (CBP) data from the U.S. Census to identify total number of businesses.
Goal Setting Calculations
Compute Base Figure – a base figure was developed to determine the relative availability of DBEs to perform work on anticipated contracts.
Step 1 Formula:
DBEs / All firms (including DBEs)
=
Relative Availability (Base Figure)
Determine the relative availability of ready, able, and willing DBEs compared to total number of ready, able, and willing companies
Goal Setting Calculations
Weighting Your Base Figure – to ensure the overall goal accurately reflects the scope of work. It takes into account the relative size of the anticipated contract.
“Weighted” Formula:
(Project’s percentage of total budget) x (DBEs / All firms)
=
Base Figure
Goal Setting Calculations
Adjust Base Figure
· Per 49 CFR Part 26.45(d), following calculation of a base figure, all available evidence must be examined to determine what adjustment, if any, is needed to the base figure in order to arrive at the overall DBE goal.
· The Base Figure of 17% is inconsistent with historical data and the realities of the market in the Metropolitan Area and as such, adjustments to the Base Figure are warranted.
· Past DBE participation in RTA’s contract goals and the City of New Orleans Disparity Study were considered in determining an adjustment.
Public Participation and Consultation
· Pursuant to 49 CFR 26.45 (g) (1), the RTA shall provide the opportunity for public participation during the goal setting process
· Public participation includes a public notice and a public meeting for stakeholders, minority and general contractors groups, other officials or organizations which could be expected to have information concerning the availability of DBEs and/or the effects of discrimination on opportunities for DBEs.
· RTA will consider any written comments it receives from the public in adjusting its final goal.
· Public Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 26th at 3pm.
Commissioner Neal stated that the DBE report was a great report.

 
Chairman Daniels stated that one major issue DBEs struggle with is the financing of the project.


Commissioner Wegner stated that she thinks that the DBE Goal was very conservative and she hopes that the RTA exceeds the goal.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
Dr. Munster thanked everyone on the Board because this was going to be his last report to the Board in this capacity; the CEO was going to start on July 1, 2019.

Chairman Daniels stated that it has been a pleasure and the Board looked forward to continuing to work with Dr. Munster. 

RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT 
Sundiata Haley reported that there would be an Executive Session. 

Sundiata Haley took this opportunity to wish Commissioner Tillery and Deslie Isidore a Happy Belated Birthday.

JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:


No Report. 

2018 AUDIT REPORT
Becky Hammond, Carr Riggs and Ingram, stated that she was pleased to be here today to present the results of the 2018 Audit. 
Becky Hammond stated that they were in the stages of final wrap up on the audit that is due to the Legislative Auditor’s office on Monday.

Becky Hammond stated that the Board should have received a Draft Copy of the Financial Statements as well as a copy of the Single Audit Report, which is the audit of the Federal Funds and The Statewide Agreed Upon Procedures Report. 
Becky Hammond stated that the Agreed Upon Procedures Report first became a requirement last year from the Legislature to test certain Laws State Statutes and also best Practice Procedures for Government that are receiving state funding. 
Becky Hammond stated that she was pleased to report that this year, the Statewide Agreed Upon Procedures resulted with No Exceptions and, for the RTA, this is the third year and, if there are No Exceptions during these 3 years, RTA would not have to continue to deal with Agreed Upon Procedures. 
Becky Hammond stated that the RTA would not have to incur the cost of doing these procedures and that’s a testament to the organization and hopefully the fourth Agreed Upon Procedure doesn’t come back with anything and slowly they will do away with these procedures but the goal was to make sure that Governments Agencies were doing Best Practices.

Becky Hammond stated that the auditors presented 3 reports to the Board; the first report was the Independent Auditors Report that expressed an unmodified opinion on the Financial Statements of the Regional Transit Authority.

Becky Hammond stated that there was no instance of noncompliance material to the Financial Statements of the RTA reported in the Independent Auditors Report on Internal Control over Financial Reporting and on Compliance and Other Matters Based on an Audit of Financial Statements performed in Accordance with Government Auditing Standards. 
Becky Hammond stated that the third report was actually the Independent Auditor’s Report on Compliance for the Major Programs which is the testing of the RTA’s Federal Awards and last year the RTA had $32 Million in Federal awards and this year the RTA had $25 Million; the decrease was mainly in capital contributions related to the Canal Street Streetcar Project and the Rampart Street Streetcar Project.
Becky Hammond stated that the audit reported on the Modified Opinion on the audit for the federal programs and no Internal Control Deficiencies were noted. 
Becky Hammond stated that there were no findings that were required to be reported as part of the 2 CFR Section 200.516(a) Uniform Guidance, which are the rules on how single audits are conducted and all of the compliance requirements associated with the Single Audit.

Becky Hammond stated that of the $25.5 Million of federal awards that were included in the single audit, $23.3 of that was audited this year as a major program so a very large amount of auditing was done.

 Becky Hammond stated that all the procedures over this Single Audit Report, as well as the Statewide Agreed Upon Procedures, were performed by a DBE Firm, Sean Bruno CPA. 
Becky Hammond stated that she wanted to thank Ronald Baptiste and Denise Stevenson and the Accounting staff for their hard work.
Chairman Daniels stated that those of us who have to do this work for a living know that doing audits is really difficult, particularly in the public sector and it is a mass amount of work. 
Chairman Daniels stated that the RTA was not only in good standing but was one of the best financially managed organizations in the state according to these outcomes and this gives us confidence with the public as well as a partner to help us move forward.

Dr. Munster asked, in the spirit of Commissioner Roth, if these reports tell us what we need to know or if there was anything else that should be expected and Becky Hammond responded that the report was complete. 


Commissioner Neal stated that next month, regarding the New Links Project, there was going to be a meeting in every Council District, the West Bank of Jefferson Parish, the East Bank of Jefferson Parish and in Kenner and each meeting would have a short presentation. 

Commissioner Neal stated that staff needs to make sure that the public was fully aware of these meetings that are being hosted by the RPC and these meeting would talk about the future of transit and how to provide regional transit. 
CONSENT AGENDA 


Deslie Isidore stated that all items presented to the Finance Committee on June 18, 2019 were reviewed and were recommended for adoption.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to adopt the Consent Agenda Items.  Resolution No. 19-047 was adopted unanimously.

PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS
TO AWARD:

FACILITY SLAB LEVELING


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Facility Slab Leveling.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to approve the contract award to Garden City Construction Co., Inc. for Facility Slab Leveling. Resolution No. 19-048 was adopted unanimously.

2020 FREIGHTLINER 108SD FLUSHER TRUCK WITH HY-RAIL SYSTEM

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for a 2020 Freightliner 108SD Flusher Truck with Hy-Rail System.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to approve the contract award to Empire Truck Sales, LLC. for 2020 Freightliner 108SD Flusher Truck with Hy-Rail System. Resolution No. 19-049 was adopted unanimously.

SIS COMMERCIAL HVAC SYSTEM – REMOVE AND REPLACE

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for SIS Commercial HVAC System – Remove and Replace.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to approve the contract award to JC Services AC, LLC. for SIS Commercial HVAC System – Remove and Replace.  Resolution No. 19-050 was adopted unanimously.
ST. CHARLES LINE DOWNTOWN LOOP PAVEMENT REPLACEMENT 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for St. Charles Line Downtown Loop Pavement Replacement.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to approve the contract award to Hard Rock Construction, LLC for St. Charles Line Downtown Loop Pavement Replacement.  Resolution No. 19-051 was adopted unanimously.
 TO SOLICIT:

FOUR (4) AXLE DIFFERENTIAL OVERHAULS FOR CANAL AND RIVERFRONT STREETCARS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Four (4) Axle Differential Overhauls for Canal and Riverfront Streetcars.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to solicit for Four (4) Axle Differential Overhauls for Canal and Riverfront Streetcars.  Verbal Motion No. 19-064 was approved unanimously.
SAFETY, SECURITY AND COMPLIANCE CONSULTANT

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for a Safety, Security and Compliance Consultant.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to solicit for a Safety, Security and Compliance Consultant.  Verbal Motion No. 19-065 was approved unanimously.
TO AUTHORIZE:

RAMPART/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR EXPANSION PROJECT – UTILITY RELOCATIONS PAYMENT


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to authorize the Rampart/St. Claude Avenue Streetcar Expansion Project – Utility Relocations Payment.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to authorize staff to process Entergy’s Final Billings for Utility Relocations on Rampart/St. Claude Avenue Streetcar Expansion Project.  Resolution No. 19-052 was adopted unanimously.
GRANTS APPLICATION AUTHORIZATIONS:
FISCAL YEAR 2019 BUSES AND BUS FACILITIES PROGRAM APPLICATION 

Deslie Isidore reported that staff was requesting authorization to file a Grant Application under the FY 2019 Buses and Bus Facilities Program Application for the purchase of (19) replacement 35-foot biodiesel buses.  The total eligible cost is $9,928,433 and will be funded 75% Federal, 25% RTA Match.  The Federal participation is $7,446,325 and the Local Match is $2,482,108. 

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to authorize the Fiscal Year 2019 Buses and Bus Facilities Program Application Procurement Status Report.  Resolution No. 19-053 was adopted unanimously.

PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT

Deslie Isidore stated that he Procurement Status Report was sent out in advance.
OPERATIONS AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Chairman Neal stated that the operations meeting was held earlier this month and at the meeting there was a conversation about putting together a shelter deployment strategy from Dr. Munster and there was also a presentation from Kevin Lawson from the Department of Transportation. 

POTENTIAL SERVICE IMPROVEMENTS – FALL 2019 
Option 1: Increase Frequency on 84-Galvez
	
	Months
	From
	To

	$178,144
	4 
	45 min
	30 min

	
	
	After 1 AM

	$534,344
	12
	

	
	
	60 min
	45 min


Option 2: Extend 84-Galvez

	Cost
	Frequency

	
	Months
	From
	To

	$76,330
	4 
	45 min
	45 min

	
	
	After 1 AM

	$228,992
	12
	

	
	
	60 min
	60 min


Option 3 (1of2): Add One Bus to 114-DeGaulle-Sullen during Peak Periods
	Cost
	Frequency

	
	Months
	From
	To

	$55,989
	4 
	45 min
	30-25 min

	$167,969
	12
	
	


Option 3 (2of2): Add One Bus to 115-DeGaulle-Tullis during Peak Periods
	Cost
	Frequency

	
	Months
	From
	To

	$55,989
	4 
	45 min
	30-25 min

	$167,969
	12
	
	


Option 4 (1of5): Reduce Headways on All Routes with Greater than 45-Minute
	Cost
	Frequency

	
	Months
	From
	To

	15-Freret
	45 min
	30 min

	$34,993
	4
	
	

	$104,981
	12
	
	

	60-Haynes
	45 min
	30 min

	$104,980
	4
	
	

	$314,942
	12
	
	

	80-Desire-Louisa
	45 min
	30 min

	$106,730
	4
	
	

	$320,191
	12
	
	

	101-Algiers Point
	45 min
	30 min

	$118,974
	4
	
	

	$356,935
	12
	
	

	108-Algiers Local: 
	45 min
	30 min

	$103,021
	4
	
	

	$309,062
	12
	
	


Option 4 (2of5): Reduce Headways on All Routes with Greater than 45-Minute
	Cost
	Frequency

	
	Months
	From
	To

	15-Freret
	45 min
	30 min

	$34,993
	4
	
	

	$104,981
	12
	
	

	60-Haynes
	45 min
	30 min

	$104,980
	4
	
	

	$314,942
	12
	
	

	80-Desire-Louisa
	45 min
	30 min

	$106,730
	4
	
	

	$320,191
	12
	
	

	101-Algiers Point
	45 min
	30 min

	$118,974
	4
	
	

	$356,935
	12
	
	

	108-Algiers Local: 
	45 min
	30 min

	$103,021
	4
	
	

	$309,062
	12
	
	


Option 4 (3of5): Reduce Headways on All Routes with Greater than 45-Minute
	Cost
	Frequency

	
	Months
	From
	To

	15-Freret
	45 min
	30 min

	$34,993
	4
	
	

	$104,981
	12
	
	

	60-Haynes
	45 min
	30 min

	$104,980
	4
	
	

	$314,942
	12
	
	

	80-Desire-Louisa
	45 min
	30 min

	$106,730
	4
	
	

	$320,191
	12
	
	

	101-Algiers Point
	45 min
	30 min

	$118,974
	4
	
	

	$356,935
	12
	
	

	108-Algiers Local: 
	45 min
	30 min

	$103,021
	4
	
	

	$309,062
	12
	
	


Option 4 (4of5): Reduce Headways on All Routes with Greater than 45-Minute
	Cost
	Frequency

	
	Months
	From
	To

	15-Freret
	45 min
	30 min

	$34,993
	4
	
	

	$104,981
	12
	
	

	60-Haynes
	45 min
	30 min

	$104,980
	4
	
	

	$314,942
	12
	
	

	80-Desire-Louisa
	45 min
	30 min

	$106,730
	4
	
	

	$320,191
	12
	
	

	101-Algiers Point
	45 min
	30 min

	$118,974
	4
	
	

	$356,935
	12
	
	

	108-Algiers Local: 
	45 min
	30 min

	$103,021
	4
	
	

	$309,062
	12
	
	


Option 4 (5of5): Reduce Headways on All Routes with Greater than 45-Minute
	Cost
	Frequency

	
	Months
	From
	To

	15-Freret
	45 min
	30 min

	$34,993
	4
	
	

	$104,981
	12
	
	

	60-Haynes
	45 min
	30 min

	$104,980
	4
	
	

	$314,942
	12
	
	

	80-Desire-Louisa
	45 min
	30 min

	$106,730
	4
	
	

	$320,191
	12
	
	

	101-Algiers Point
	45 min
	30 min

	$118,974
	4
	
	

	$356,935
	12
	
	

	108-Algiers Local: 
	45 min
	30 min

	$103,021
	4
	
	

	$309,062
	12
	
	


Option 5: Increased Frequency for Airport Routes
	Cost
	Frequency

	
	Months
	From
	To

	$295,171
	4 
	120 min
	60 min

	$885,514
	12
	
	


Option 6: Increased nighttime service on the 11-Magazine
	Cost
	Time
	Frequency 

	
	Months
	Schedule
	From
	To

	$21,606
	4
	4:59 AM-12:15 AM
	Daily Currently
	1 Hr.
	1 Hr.

	$64,820
	12
	4:59 AM- 2:15 AM
	With Improvement
	
	


Option 7 (1of2): Improved service on the 64-Lake Forest Express
	Cost
	Frequency

	Combined Cost
	Month
	From 
	To

	$310,199
	4 
	60 min
	30 min

	$930,599
	12
	
	


Option 7 (2of2): Improved service on the 65-Read-Crowder Express
	Cost
	Frequency

	Combined Cost
	Month
	From 
	To

	$310,199
	4 
	60 min
	30 min

	$930,599
	12
	
	


Option 8: Improved service on the 90-Carrollton
	Cost
	Frequency

	
	Months
	From 
	To

	$32,614
	4
	70 min
	30 min

	$97,425
	12
	
	


Option 9: Expand Weekend Hours for Canal St.-Algiers Ferry
	Cost
	Frequency

	
	Months
	From 
	To

	$27,047
	4
	30 min
	30 min

	$81,143
	12
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Arionne Edwards reported that the color key above represents how these comments are reflected in the options, green will be addressed in the 2019 options from September through the end of the year, blue suggestions are addressed in the 2019 options, the pink color will be addressed after the COA is completed and the beige color will be addressed in 2020. 


Arionne Edwards reported that she and her staff have been attending all the Public Outreach Meetings along with Samuel Buckley from RPC. 

In response to Chairman Daniels, Commissioner Neal stated that this does not required a vote from the Board.
OPERATIONS AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Commissioner Neal stated the options were proposed in the 2019 Budget and the Board wanted to wait until after the 1st Quarter to see how service was doing before implementing some of these options. 

Commissioner Neal stated that he asked staff to start analyzing some of the service options from the budget before being brought to the public and asked staff to see what options would be able to be implemented with the September picks. 

Commissioner Neal stated that this is an opportunity, in the short term, to provide better service in some areas without creating any new routes. 

Commissioner Neal stated that the preference was to provide service to Algiers and New Orleans East and staff was going to take this information and start building out the proposed September picks. 

Chairman Daniels stated that doubling down on Commissioner Neal’s point, the most consistent comments that he gets is for service in New Orleans East and Algiers; people are struggling to get to work and school because of the challenges with service and the Lower Ninth Ward should also be included. 
Chairman Daniels stated that this was a nod to the Board trying to hear the public knowing that we could always do a better job with transparency and the RTA has to match the public’s needs with equity.

Chairman Daniels stated that the RTA was trying to maximize the budget and didn’t want to put service on the street that would not be sustainable in the future.
RIDERS ADVISORY COMMITTEE LIAISON REPORT

Commissioner Neal reported that at the May meeting Darryll Simpson gave updates on the system.

Commissioner Neal reported that these Service Enhancements would also be built into next year’s budget.

Chairman Neal thanked Samuel Buckley, RPC and Jennifer Brady for helping organize a late night transit ride; everyone met up at 2:15 a.m. and rode the entire route of the New Orleans East Owl; the ride took 2 hours and it was a great experience.


Chairman Neal stated that the large majority of the riders were hospitality workers and hospital workers. 


Chairman Neal stated that the New Orleans East Owl service has only been around for 4 years and the RTA needs to continue to invest in and provide transit service to riders.

FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN REPORT 

Commissioner Raymond stated that he and staff have been working on a strong financial plan to couple with the Strategic Mobility Plan for Fleet Replacement.  

Commissioner Raymond stated that he and staff have been meeting with RTA’s Financial Advisors as well as Banks to understand how RTA looked in the bond market and the RTA was in excellent standing.

Commissioner Raymond stated that the options in the 2019 Budget were presented last year and the RTA was in a position to move forward with at least one or two options but he wanted to have Ronald Baptiste look closely at the finances before moving forward.
Commissioner Raymond stated that he and staff were meeting with the banks that the RTA does business with, trying to build a collaborative plan to reinvest in communities and other organizations in the city. 
Commissioner Raymond stated that he was working on making the RTA a 21st Century Transit Agency and trying to deploy new and better technologies into the communities to make travel more efficient for the riding public and the RTA was in a great position, but there are some things that can be done better to make everybody’s life more convenient. 

PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATION 
TO SOLICIT:
DBE COMPLLIANCE CONSULTING SERVICES 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for DBE Compliance Consulting Services.

Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to solicit for DBE Compliance Consulting Services.  Verbal Motion No. 19-66 was approved unanimously.
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORTS

Darryll Simpson reported that he was continuing the Union Management Meetings with the unions and Valerie Jefferson suggested that in the last quarter of the year a one-day retreat should take place between management and the union to better understand Conflict Resolution and Relationship Management Techniques and IBEW will be a part of the retreat.


Darryll Simpson reported that staff has started preparation for Essence Fest by putting two extra buses on the UPT Line, three extra streetcars on the St. Charles Streetcar Line as well as extra cars on the Canal Street Streetcar Line and service will be monitored by the supervisors just in case high pedestrian traffic prohibits service.


Darryll Simpson reported that staff had its safety meetings with the operators to address certain issues that were causing incidents and staff has been very proactive by letting the operators know that they need to hold back and not encroach on intersections or alternate crossing areas to prevent accidents. 

Darryll Simpson reported that the RTA won an award at the APTA Rail Committee Conference in Toronto for reducing the number of accidents. 

Darryll Simpson reported that Bertrand Donnes was no longer with Transdev as the General Manager of the ferries and Joel Casey was promoted to his position and he has over 25 years of experience with the ferries and he has been doing a great job. 
Darryll Simpson reported that the Armiger was taken out of service for about a week for service and the agency knows that everything was not perfect with the ferries but the average vessel is about 40-years old 
EMPLOYEES OF THE MONTH
· Tracy Johnson – Rail Operator
· Ruth Mercadel – Fixed Route Operator

· Timothy Huff – Rail Maintenance

· Briana Howze – Administrative 

· Rodney Clark – Para Operator
Chairman Daniels stated that the riders of New Orleans East and Algiers wanted the RTA to come out to their communities and staff needed to set-up meetings through the Neighborhood Associations and/or Church Leaders 
MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING

GREATER BATON ROUGE AIRPORT DISTRICT 

Deslie Isidore stated that the RTA requires a location outside of the City of New Orleans at which to store its vehicles in the event of impending hurricanes or other natural disasters.  The Greater Baton Rouge Airport District has agreed to allow for the storage of buses and non-revenue vehicles at the Greater Baton Rouge Airport for a fee of $250.00 per day, not to exceed $2500.00 per month. 

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize staff to enter into a Memorandum of Understanding with the Greater Baton Rouge – Airport District.  Resolution 19-054 was adopted unanimously. 
PORT OF NEW ORLEANS – POLAND AVENUE WHARF 
Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize staff to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the Port of New Orleans – Poland Avenue Wharf for vehicle storage.  Resolution No. 19-056 was approved unanimously.

COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENT (CEA)

THE CITY OF NEW ORLEANS – CITY ASSISTED EVACUATION PLAN


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize staff to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans – City Assisted Evacuation Plan.  Resolution 19-055 was adopted unanimously.
THE CITY OF KENNER – PUBLIC ASSISTED EVACUATION PLAN 
Commissioner Neal moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to authorize staff to enter into a CEA with the City of Kenner – Public Assisted Evacuation Plan.  Resolution 19-057 was approved unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

Fay Faron stated that she was in favor of the management change at the ferries.  The management of the ferries has been a concern since the ferries were under DOTD because back then there was a thruster situation on one of the boats and the Engineer kept asking for the part and it took 6 weeks to order the part and the former manager never put the part on the boat and the boat ran into the dock and had $2 Million worth of damage and there were 2 lawsuits due to this situation and she thanked the Board for the management change.

Connie Burks, Vice President Friends of the Ferry, was thrilled at that management decision and was looking forward to working with the new marine supervisor and the Friends of the Ferry wanted to expand ferry hours to accommodate the community. 
Connie Burks stated that there are many service workers on the West Bank and many have shift changes at 11:00 p.m. at night and if the ferry schedules changed a larger percent of the population would be able to use the ferries and the ferries also needed family fares. 
Connie Burks stated that children up to age 12 can ride for a $1.00 and families are not riding because the cost was too expensive. 
Alan Drake stated that the RTA was the first to build its own rolling stock for the streetcars and first to operate 24 hours a day.

Alan Drake stated that the RTA should name the Canal Street Streetcars and the Riverfront Street Streetcars after Elmer Von Dullen because he played a major part in building the streetcars and he was a 49 year employee of the RTA.

Brenda Holmes stated that she was very pleased with the employees of the month program because there are great people that work at the RTA.

 
Brenda Holmes stated that at the last Board Meeting she asked for the RTA’s help to get a manhole cover repaired on Franklin by contacting Public Works. She stated that she has called and was told that they were going to look into it the problem, but nothing has happened and the problem was getting worse. 

In response to Chairman Daniels, Brenda Holmes stated that there is a manhole cover that is loose and when vehicles travel over the manhole it causes the houses in the area to vibrate.


Brenda Holmes asked if the Change Reimbursement Card Machine was working because for the last two months she has been trying to use the machine and it has been out of order.

In response to Brenda Holmes, Chairman Daniels stated that the Hurricane Preparedness Workshop was taking place on July 12, 2019 at 10:00 a.m.


Brenda Holmes asked it the RTA had plans to put a bus shelter at the end of the Tulane Bus Line at Carrollton and Claiborne.


Robert Tannen, CDM Smith, stated that he wanted to volunteer to have a workshop for DBE’s in the New Orleans Community and he wanted to bring major corporations and DBE’s together for a workshop and show how they can work together.


Chairman Daniels stated that this sounded like a great idea and the RTA always appreciates community leaders, especially those on the business side, interested in this successful initiative that has been modeled both locally and nationally where major corporations partner with smaller companies to access resources and this gives the larger firms insights and pipelines into where they can partner with people, which is good for business on both sides. 
Skip Gallagher stated that he was very encouraged to see the changes in the RTA Board and the new members were very engaged with the community and he was very glad to see some of the management changes by Transdev. 
Skip Gallagher stated that he was very glad to see Joel Casey take over the management of the ferries and he knows that the ferries will have a better maintenance schedule and the ferries will be very reliable.
Skip Gallagher stated that he has a couple of Public Records Request that were never answered and one goes back as far as 2017 and he wanted to see the answers to those reports. 

In response to Skip Gallagher, Sundiata Haley reported that Metal Shark was on the ferries as we speak addressing some of the deficiencies and hopefully they will be able to correct those deficiencies in a day or two.

Sundiata Haley stated that the RTA’s independent lead marine server has issued an inspection on both of the boats and once Metal Shark completes their repairs, a re-inspection of the boats would be ordered by the independent lead marine server and if they passed that inspection, the Coast Guard would be scheduled for the final inspection.
EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3rds vote to consider)
Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Neal seconded to go into Executive Session at 11:12 a.m. on the matter of:
· Regional Transit Authority v. Marina Kahn, et al Civil District Court No.: 99-11874, Div. "F-7".
Verbal Motion 19-067 was approved unanimously.
Commissioner Raymond moved and Commissioner Bryan seconded to come out of Executive Session at 11:40 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 19-068 was approved unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Raymond seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of June 25, 2019 at 11:41 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 19-069 was approved unanimously.[image: image2.png]
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